



Committee Meeting 20th June 2016.

Members present: Peter Adam Steinhouse, Vice-Chair(AS); Noshir Patel, Secretary(NP); Dean Littler, Treasurer(DL); Laura Morland, Park Liaison(LM); Antonia Gross, Membership Secretary(AG)

Apologies: Edward Lavender Peter Bradley, Michael Boyle

1. Minutes of the May Meeting. Accepted.

2. Matters arising from May Committee Meeting.

Stephen Lawlor, re. links with Kennington Volunteer Networking day – date to be agreed. More clarification needed AG to follow up.

Lucia to do survey on disability provision would like steer from committee.

Merchandise Laura has OKed proofs for mugs and tea towels will chase for delivery date.

3. Fixed Business

1. Jungle Book agreed donation of £250.00.

2. July Car Boot Sale. Laura and Noshir not available. Adam to organise.

3. Michaels Photographs of park damage appear to be unusable.

4. **Vice-Chair's Report** - Adam thanked Laura for all the hard work re the tree ceremony. And pointed to the write-up in the Brixton Blog.

He had explained FoBP policy to the Rise and Garden Residents meeting re Cressingham. There was no information yet as to the exact location of the new buildings.

5. **Secretary's Report** - Noshir reported that the Herne Hill Forum were trying to include the Lido into there planning area.

6. **Treasurer's Report.** a). £28,168.23 in the main account with cash still to be deposited.

The second account had £12,883.

7. **Newsletter Committee** – Newsletter being put together. Stuffing date tba.

8. **Park Liaison** - Benches are being put-in probably on the 21st. The waiting list was full. 7-8 benches had already been agreed.

About 26 people had attended the walled garden tour. In future, numbers were to be limited to no more than 10 at a time. The meeting thanked Laura for her efforts.

Meeting closed 21.07 pm.

Next meeting: Monday 18th July 7. 30pm, Norwood Lodge.